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There is still a war going on in 

Ukraine and, in connection with this, it 

has been forbidden to hold various events 

for children. However, the church is not 

forbidden to gather, so it is possible to 

gather children. Our puppet theater went 

out for the first time since the war began 

to minister to children in Komarivka. Igor 

Balashov held a children’s evangelistic 

event and invited our theater. Not many 

children were able to come. Parents are 

still leery of letting their children go 

anywhere. 

We held the performance right on 

the street. In our country, Easter is celebrated for forty days before the feast of the Ascension of 

Christ. That is why we put on an Easter show. The children were super happy.  All the churches 

are planning to hold children’s camps, but the authorities have not allowed it yet because of the 

war. Please pray that we will have 

an end to the war and of course for 

our victory. Pray for plans for 

children’s camps to come to 

fruition. Pray for our puppet theater. 

We want to minister to children, but 

our options are limited for now.  

We thank you, dear friends, 

for your prayers and financial 

support. Thank you for all that you 

do for us, for your sacrifice. God 

bless you! 

 

Sincerely yours,  

Vitaly Yurchenko   


